# **Talking Over The Gate**

Spon Gate Primary School Newsletter 12<sup>th</sup> January 2018



Spon Gate Primary School, Upper Spon Street, Coventry, CV1 3BQ Phone 02476 226031

## **Dear Parents and Carers**

#### Welcome back

Happy New Year! It has been lovely to see all of the children this week following the Christmas break. We look forward to another exciting term.

### After school clubs

Children in Years 1-6 brought home a letter about after school clubs this week. Please complete and return the form no later than Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> January. We will then write to parents informing you which clubs your child has been offered. Whilst we will try to make sure that all children get at least one of their choices, it is important to note that all of the clubs have limited spaces. This term, clubs will run for 8 weeks, starting on Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> January.

## School meal costs and free school meals

All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are able to have a school meal free of charge. For children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6, the cost is £2 per day (£10 per week).

## Your child may be eligible for a free school meal.

Free school meals are available to children of families who are in receipt of:

- Income Support
- Income Based Jobseekers Allowance
- An income-related employment and support allowance
- Support under part V1 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
- The Guarantee element of State Pension Credit
- Child Tax Credit, provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual income (as assessed by HM Revenue & Customs) that does not exceed £16,190

Even if your child brings a packed lunch to school, or is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2, please apply. The school receives additional funding for every pupil who successfully applies for a free school meal.

PLEASE APPLY BY THE 22<sup>ND</sup> JANUARY 2018 TO HELP THE SCHOOL GET ADDITIONAL MONEY.

Apply online at www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits or call into school and a member of staff will be happy to help you.